
 
BARROW PARISH COUNCIL 

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH COUNCIL ARE SUMMONED TO ATTEND A MEETING 

ON MONDAY 19TH SEPTEMBER 2016  
AT BARROW PRIMARY SCHOOL COMMENCING 7.00PM 

 
 

AGENDA 
1. To receive apologies for absence and consider approval  
2. To receive declarations of interest 
3. To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 11th July 2016 
4. To consider the co-option of a new Member for the Parish Council  
5. To approve as a correct record the 2016/17 accounts to date, authorise payments and receive an 

update on the Parish Council’s audit for 2015/16 
6. To receive a report from Whalley, Wiswell and Barrow Joint Burial Committee from Cllr Brown  
7. To receive a report from the Parish Council’s Liaison Committee from Cllr Brown 
8. To receive a report on planning applications relating to Barrow and consider application 3/2016/0818 

regarding land off Clitheroe Road 
9. To receive a report on the recent appeal hearing by Admiral Taverns for 167 houses behind Old Row 
10. To consider RVBC's consultation on its Housing and Economic Development plan document and draft 

proposals map 
11. To consider submitting a request to RVBC for increased public open spaces in Barrow 
12. To consider the application for an increased number of HGV licences by Total Foods 
13. To discuss Barrow Playing Field: 

i. To consider the purchase of new play equipment 
ii. To consider the use of a bench from Whalley Road bus shelter 

iii. To consider work required under the Lengthsman scheme 
iv. To receive an update on a grant application under RVBC’s Parish Grant Scheme for new fencing 
v. To consider action following the annual play inspection report 
vi. To consider requesting a maintenance visit with Proludic  

14. To approve a Parish Council logo for use on correspondence, website, newsletters etc 
15. To discuss progress on setting up a Parish Council website 
16. To receive an update on fly-tipping on Whalley Road and at Barrow Brook 
17. To consider matters regarding the flood risk in the village and lack of report by LCC 
18. To consider highway matters, including residents’ requests for parking restrictions on Washbrook Close, 

protection of the public footpath near the railway line and action regarding overgrown vegetation on 
Whalley Road 

19. To consider action regarding the installation of defibrillators in the village  
20. To receive the results of 2016 Lancashire Best Kept Village Competition 
21. To confirm the date of the next meeting as Monday 21st November 2016 
22. To discuss any other business 

 
 
 

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE ALSO WELCOME TO ATTEND 
 

 
Mrs V Wilson, Clerk to Barrow Parish Council 

 


